
ADA Compliance Committee 
Regular meeting 
August 11, 2006 Synopses 
 
Session 16-06  a Regular meeting was called to order 
by Chair Malley at 4:00 p.m. on August 11, 2016 at 
the City Hall Cowels Council Chambers located at 
491 E. Pioneer Avenue, Homer, Alaska. 
 
PRESENT: Donna Aderhold, Patrick Brown, Rick 
Malley, Linda Munns, Tess Dally 
 
STAFF:       Melissa Jacobsen 
 
AGENDA APPROVAL 
 
The agenda was approved by consensus of the 
committee. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT REGARDING ITEMS ON THE 
AGENDA 
 
There were no public comments. 
 
RECONSIDERATION 
 
APPROVAL OF SYNOPSIS 
 
The synopsis was approved by consensus of the 
committee. 
 



VISITORS 
 
PENDING BUSINESS 
 
Capital Improvement Plan 2017-2022 
Jenny Carroll provided the committee with an updated 
CIP, City of Homer Improvement Plan regarding 
Homer Intersection Improvements.  Update indicated 
completion of Pioneer Ave/Main Street 4-way stop 
and that the State DOT meet ADA- mandated 
accessibility standards and other recommendations 
brought forward by Homer’s ADA Committee.  The 
ADA Committee accepted these updates. 
 
City Property Evaluations/ Transition Plan 
Is total cost below $50,000 threshold and therefore 
more appropriate for a budget request? 
Melissa has contacted the firm Millard and Associates 
that evaluated the City of Ketchikan and will contact 
other architectural firms for estimates. The committee 
agreed that we would not meet the August 16, 2016 
deadline for the CIP grant and we are not certain that 
the cost of self-evaluation/transition plan will meet the 
$50,000 threshold.  
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Council Member Aderhold discussed concerns 
brought to her attention by Councilmember Smith at 
the last City Council meeting regarding the fact that 
transportation vouchers for individuals with disabilities 



will no longer be provided on weekends. State funding 
and distribution was discussed. The lack of 
transportation for individual with disabilities continues 
to contribute too many of the issues that alienate and 
disenfranchise individuals with disabilities. 
 
As a committee we agreed that we would get a jump 
on accessibility in the City Parks for next spring and 
improving the intersections. We would like to make 
the city pedestrian and recreation friendly for all 
individuals. 
 
INFORMAL ITEMS 
 
Tess reported that she talked to Lt. Hutt at the HPD 
about crosswalk, speeding, and HP violations.  He 
agreed that all these are also concerns of the police 
department. He stated that he would meet with us any 
time. 
 
COMMENTS FROM THE AUDIENCE 
 
COMMENTS FROM THE CITY STAFF 
 
COMMENTS FROM THE COMMITTEE 
 
ADJOURNMENT NEXT REGULAR MEETING IS 
SCHEDULED for September 8, 2016 in the City Hall 
Cowles Council Chambers located at 491 E. Pioneer 
Ave., Homer, Alaska. 




